
 

 

Minutes 

Boultham Park Medical Practice 
Patient Participation Group 

Wednesday 20th August 2014 – 6.30pm-8.00pm 
 

 
 
Present: Colin Damarell     Mike Smalley 
  Ray Didcock (Secretary)   Sue Drakes  
  Janet Harding (Chair)    Brian Harding 
  Zena Marshall    Jo Casey  
  Louise Gardner    Martyn Dilley 
  Margaret Nicholson   Mandy Sowerby 
   
 
Apologies: Efe Oteri 
   
   
  

Agenda Items  Action & Owner  

Welcome & Apologies: Janet welcomed all to the 

meeting. Apologies were given on behalf of Efe currently on 
holiday.  
 

 
 

Neil Hewson – New Practice Manager 
Introduction: The new Practice Manager, Neil Hewson 

introduced himself to the group. Previously a practice manager 
covering 4 practices in the Hull area, Neil lives in Welton with 
his wife and three daughters and looks forward to working a 
little closer to home! He joined BP on Monday and had been 
working through a handover process with Ray who leaves 
tomorrow. Very much looking forward to working with the PPG 
and supporting them in their efforts to improve patient care and 
service and welcomes feedback from PPG members who he 
would like to feel are his ‘critical friends’ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Engagement With Patients & Quality – Claire 
Darbyshire: Claire introduced herself explaining her role and 

that of the CCG. She thanked those present for the opportunity 
to meet and noted the excellent turn-out. There are 4 CCGs in 
Lincs with 37 practices in our own CCG, Lincs West and this 
covered around 254,000 patients. In terms of engagement it 
would be impossible to meet that number and so she was very 
keen to establish contact with representatives and PPGs were 
ideal for this. Her aim was to arrange contact with 1 
representative per PPG to create a team of patient 
representatives across the CCG, meeting occasionally to 
produce a two-way dialogue. The CCG wished to ensure 
patients were involved in the design of services, including 
hospitals, that the CCG were responsible for commissioning. 
Claire invited questions and feedback in response to which she 
received several examples from those present relating to 
secondary care. Claire noted these and agreed to respond.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Minutes of last Meeting/Matters Arising: Given the 

overrun on time from the previous agenda item, Ray did not 
read through the previous minutes which had been circulated 
previously and remained available to all on the website. Those 
present agreed with this and had no matters arising.   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

2014 Patient Survey Action Plan: Ray provided the 

group with a reminder on the action points agreed earlier in the 
year and progress to date. This underlines the practice’s 
determination to improve access to GPs. The 7 action points 
covered frequent attenders, on-line access, DNAs, text 
messaging, extended hours, appointment system review and 
telephones. Ray explained progress in each area which was 
mixed but felt confident that, as in previous years, the practice 
would be able to demonstrate tangible results before the end of 
the year. 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

CQC Report Feedback: Ray confirmed that the draft 

report had now been received from the CQC following the 
inspection in early May. The report confirmed the very positive 
feedback provided to the team on the 7

th
 May at the end of the 

visit but, inevitably, there were some areas to consider and 
most of these had already been actioned. Ray had now 
responded to the draft report with factual inaccuracies 
challenging the wording in a couple of areas but overall, he and 
the partners were satisfied with the outcome. The practice now 
awaited the final report which will be available for all to read. 
Once again, Ray added his thanks to PPG members who 
attended on the day to speak with the CQC team. Considering 
it was BH week, the turn-out of 6 was excellent and they had 
clearly said the right things to the inspection team! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AOB: The question of future meeting frequency and time of 

day was raised but it was agreed that the next meeting would 
be in November during the evening and perhaps the subject 
could be discussed at that meeting. Janet, once again, thanked 
Ray and welcomed Neil. Ray in turn thanked the group for their 
support and friendship over the past four years. 
 

 
 
 

Date of next meetings: 
 
Optimus: – 7-9.00pm Thursday 11

th
 September 2014 

PPG: - 6.30pm Wednesday 19
th
 November 2014 

 

 
 
Rustons, Newark Road 
 
 

 


